Meeting of the N.S.Q.G. - June 19, 1984

The meeting was preceded by the annual salad supper.

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m. by Pres. V. Watson.

The secretary's minutes were accepted as read and the treasurer's report of \$6,933 was filed.

Ginny requested all the fill-out the questionnaire regarding future programs and workshops and return to Linda Horton.

It was announced that the Nutmeg Quilt Guild will be going the to Kutztown Folk Fest by bus and they still have 10 spaces remaining for anyone who would like to to.

A representative from Guiding Eyes for the Blind was present to make a short presentation on their work and accept the check from the Quilt Show raffle.

Ginny then thanked all attending for the her past year as reigning president and introduced the new board members. She announced the formation of a new committee chaired by Claire Oehler for quilt judging.

Claire presented a Quilt Show wrap-up. A total of 2,781 attend the show.

A parting gift was presented to Ginny from the membership

The door prizes were won by Janice Gerth, Anne Trusler, Pat Bartimuccio, Hazel Cullam, Pat Lincoln, Brenda Jones, and Jan Mason.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Penelope Black

NORTHERN STAR QUILTERS' GUILD MEETING - May 15, 1984

The meeting was called to order by President Virginia Watson at 8:05 p.m.

The reading of the minutes was dispensed due to time. The treasurer's report was filed.

Dinah Schell announced plans for the June Salad Supper. A sign-up sheet is being circulated in order for members to volunteer as to what they wish to bring. The liquid refreshment part of the meal will be provided by the Refreshment Committee, and dessert provided by the Board of Directors.

Claire briefly reported on the Quilt Show. A final financial report will be given at the June meeting. Claire also announced the total figure of the dollars received from the Quilt Raffle Contest - \$5,332.

Sheila Peterson from Friends of Karen was present and spoke about her work and the many area children she is helping. A check was presented to Mrs. Peterson for \$2,666 which is half of the raffle proceeds.

Ginny Watson expressed the Guild's sincere appreciation and devotion to Claire Oehler for a "Super Terrific Job Well-Done."

Terry Reilly has a national resource directory which she is taking orders for and will send for. Terry also announced that the final order for Quilters Digest has been mailed. Terry also requested that members who are teachers wishing to be included in our own resource directory should see her after the meeting.

Election of Officers for 1984-85 was held. Since the slate presented by the Nominating Committee was unopposed, a motion was made, seconded and passed that the secretary cast a single ballot for the slate and thereby making the election of Diane Durr as President, Linda Horton as V.Pres. - Programming, Pat Davis - V.Pres. - Membership, Pat Larkin as Recording Secretary, Cary Lou Canfield as Corresponding Secretary and Joan Crawford as Treasurer unanimous.

Pat Larkin and Jean Sparacin won the door prizes.

Alice Dokken then introduced the guest speaker - Sandi Bard who presented a slide lecture on her picture vests and introduced Bethany her old-fashioned girl doll.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Black
Penny Black

The meeting was called to order by President Virginia Watson at 8:00 p.m. following the evening's program set up by A. Dokken.

The reading of the minutes was waived and the treasurer'r report of \$3,390.52 was filed.

Claire Oehler reported on the progress of the Quilt Show and review each committee's plans or changes. Requested additional volunteers to provide food for the pot-luck supper on Friday evening. It was announced that acquisition of quilts for showing had been closed as Linda Horton has well over the limited amount due to the allotment of space for hanging. All in all, the show is shaping up well and everything looks terrrrifffic!

Alice Dokken reviewed the up-coming programs for May and June. In May we will be having Sandi Bard who will show slide and lecture on how she develops her ideas and then puts them into beautiful items of clothing and pictures.

In June we will be holding our Annual Salad Supper and a Grand Finale of Show and Tell. Sign-up sheets will be available for everyone to volunteer to bring something for the meal.

Terry Reilly reviewed the workshop schedule - to date a few openings remain in the Chris Wolf Edmonds workshops set for May 3 and 4, as well as one or two openings in the Sandi Bard class scheduled for May 16.

Election of Officers for 1984-85 will take place during the May meeting. The list of nominees was reviewed: President, Diane Durr, V.Pres.-Program, Linda Horton, V.Pres.-Membership, Pat Davis, Treasurer, Joan Crawford; Recording Secretary, Pat Larkin, and Corresponding Secretary, Cary Lou Canfield. Nominations will be accepted from the floor also.

Following Show and Tell, the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Black Recording Secretary The meeting was called to order by Pres. Ginny Watson at 8:05 p.m.

Secretary's minutes accepted as read and the treasurer's report/was filed.

Diane Durr, Membership V.P., announced that we now have 200 members and the lucky person joining as number 200 is Lynn Setter. Attendance at tonight's meeting is 146 - 133 members and 13 guests.

Diane thanked Alice Dokken and Jan Lotz for all their help in getting the new membership badges completed.

Terry Reilly reviewed the monthly workshop schedule. Terry also requested anyone having material to contribute to the updating of the Resource Directory give to her as soon as possible.

Claire Oehler review the Quilt Show progress.

- Reviewed the volunteer sign-up list and defined areas needing additional coverage.
- Requested a showing of hands of those members contributing items to the Fashion Show.
- Requested manpower volunteers for the Parking Brigade.
- Spoke about the Pot-Luck Supper and requested members to volunteer to bring a dish.
- Announced that the raffle books are available and each member requested to sell at least 2 books.
- Requested help moving the quilt frames from Linda Horton's home to JFK for Friday set-up.

The Nominating Committee report was read. The Committee decided to present a single candidate slate. The nominees are as follows:

President
V. Pres.-Program
V.Pres. - Membshp
Corres. Secy

Rec. Secy.
Treasurer

Diane Durr Linda Horton Pat Davis

CaryLou Canfield

Pat Larkin Joan Crawford

Alice Dokken discussed the plans for the April Meeting - A Quilter's Sampler, and then introduced Helen Kelly the guest speaker who spoke on "Where in the World Did that Come From?

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Black

N.S.Q.G. MEETING - February 14, 1984

The meeting was called to order at 7:45 p.m. by Pres. V. Watson.

The secretary's minutes were accepted as read and the treasurer's report was filed.

Ginny Watson introduced the members of the Nominating Committee consisting of Carol Seaboldt, Jean Sparacin, Barbara Hendey.

Mrs. Watson then re-introduced the members of the current Board as a means of identification.

Elva Fisher reviewed the workshop schedule in the absence of Terry Reilly.

Diane Durr announced 198 members to date. I.D. buttons will be ready for distribution at the March meeting.

Pat Davis requested anyone not receiving the newsletter notify her immediately.

Claire Oehler reported on the progress of the Quilt Show as follows:

- introduced the various show committee heads
- announced that posters are ready
- announced that raffle books are ready
- requested a show of hands from those members planning to participate in the Fashion Show.
- reminded all about the cut-off date for the Quilt Block Contest.
- spoke about the needs of the Parking Committee and requested members to get volunteers to assist and then notify Larry Black so a meeting can be set-up.
- stated that all things falling into place and Show looks great!

Alice Dokken introduced the program speaker for the evening - Maria Belden who spoke about how quilt patterns were named.

Due to the lateness of the evening, Show and Tell was held over to the March meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Black

Meeting of the Northern Star Quilters' Guild - January 17, 1984

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m. by Pres. Ginny Watson.

The secretary's minutes were accepted as read.

The treasurer reported a balance of \$1,334.18 in the treasury and the report was filed with the secretary.

Diane Durr, Membership V.Pres., announced 190 members to date. The identification buttons are in process and will be ready for the February meeting.

Claire Oehler, Quilt Show Chairperson, announced that the brochures are ready for mailing. Maddie Horr will handle the mailing to take place on January 25.

Dolly Bouton announced that the sample swatches for the quilt block contest are ready for distribution. Size of block is a must - 12-1/2 inches square.

Claire announced one change on the show program - Mrs. Edmonds will lecture twice on the same subject rather than on two different themes. It was felt that if the lectures were different, those attending the first lecture would not want to leave and make room for the next group.

The "Star Quilt" is ready for quilting and Alice Dokken will set it up in her home for a few days to start the process. Anyone who wishes to quilt on the quilt should speak to Alice.

Alice Dokken announced that samples of aprons are displayed and fabric is available for all members to make a bib of an apron and then purchase Cotton Cool muslin to complete their apron. The apron will be worn by members working at the Quilt Show.

Tickets for the raffle quilt will be available at the February meeting. Atso, announced all blocks for the raffle quilt are due this evening.

Jean Jackson announced a workshop geared toward completing ready-made garments with quilted embellishments for the fashion show. The workshop will be held on February 9 and 15.

Terry Reilly reviewed the workshop schedule. Announced that no one showed at the evening workshop for the beginning series. If no shows next week, will cancel completely.

Ginny Watson announced the Nominating Committee consisting of Carol Seaboldt, Barbara Hendey, Jean Sparacin.

The guest speaker for the evening - Mickey Lawler was next on the program followed by Show and Tell.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Black Secretary

MEETING OF THE NORTHERN STAR QUILTERS' GUILD - December 13, 1983

Meeting called to order by Pres. Ginny Watson at 7:45.

Secretary's minutes were accepted as read.

The treasurer's report of \$2,188.14 was filed with the secretary.

Diane Durr, Membership Chairperson, announced that identification buttons will be made for all members and distributed as soon as all are completed. Attendance for this meeting - 82 members, 3 guests.

Terry Reilly announced and reviewed the January workshop schedule. First of the workshop series to begin on January 11 at various locations.

Claire Oehler, Quilt Show Chairperson, announced a change in the theme for the Quilt Block Contest. Will be "Hearts and Flowers" in light tones with a common green. Sample swatches of the green to be used will be available at the January meeting.

Quilt Show brochure ready for printers. Will be available at January meeting also.

Linda Horton requested members to keep the theme areas of the quilt show display in mind when exchanging gifts this evening. Members requested to let her know of items they have to be used in the displays.

"Show and Tell" was held before the gift exchange.

Meeting broke up into small groups for the gift exchange.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Black, Secretary

MEETING OF THE NORTHERN STAR QUILTERS' GUILD - November 15, 1983

Meeting was called to order at 7:35 by Pres. Ginny Watson.

Secretary's minutes were accepted as read.

Treasurer's report of \$2,731.80 was filed with the secretary.

Ginny announced that the Guild is now incorporated and will hereafter be known as "The Northern Star Quilters' Guild, Ltd."

Claire Oehler, Quilt Show Chairperson, explained the voting to take place to choose the organizations to receive the quilt show raffle quilt monies. Ballots were distributed. Members asked to choose by number their preferences from 1-5 from the following organizations: Friends of Karen, Guiding Eyes for the Blind, Fertility Foundation, Runaways of Putnam, NOREAST Regional Services to Handicapped, Big Brothers and Bit Sisters of Putnam. Final results - Friends of Karen and Guiding Eyes for the Blind will receive the \$\$.

The program speaker - Patsy Orlofsky of the Textile Conservation Workshop was introduced by Alice Dokken.

Following program, Alice announced the plans for the December meeting gift exchange. Gifts must be hand made and of fabric.

Kits for raffle quilt were distributed by chairperson, Pat Wiley. Plans are to have the quilt ready for quilting by the last week in January.

Dolly Bouton announced the theme for the Quilt Block Contest - ROSES. Swatches will be made available at January meeting.

Diane Durr reported 187 members to date. 130 in attendance at the October meeting and 119 at the November meeting. Also announced the NSQG blue and white bags available for sale at \$8.50 each.

Terry Reilly announced the forthcoming workshop schedule. Starting a series of workshops beginning in January.

Connie Iurato announced that she would like to see more items for the Boutique which will take place on November 19 at Fox Lane H.S.

During "Show and Tell" many nice antique quilts were displayed.

Betty Hatfield won the door prize.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Black, Secretary

Meeting of the Northern Star Quilters' Guild - October 18, 1983

Meeting called to order by President Ginny Watson.

The treasurer reported a balance on hand of \$2,729.34.

Diane Durr, Membership Chairperson, reported 168 members to date.

Claire Oehler reported that the plans for the Quilt Show were progressing nicely. Will have all speakers lined up be November Committee meeting.

Connie Iurato requested volunteers to work at the Boutique. Also, had hand-out sheets for those wishing to sell items. Each member was given publicity cards to give out to friends and relatives.

Terry Reilly gave a run-down on the workshops. Requested members to bring her cards or information on shops they visit for including in the updated version of the Resource Directory. Announced new "Hotline" posted on the bulletin board to answer questions and help solve problems.

Alice Dokken reviewed the idea behind the service projects. Members were requested to put their names on an "area list" for the purpose of forming small neighborhood groups.

The program for the evening was introduced - a sharing of holiday gift ideas and patterns.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Black Secretary

MEETING OF THE NORTHERN STAR QUILTERS' GUILD - September 20, 1983

Somers Intermediate School Route 202 Somers New York

The meeting was called to order by Pres. V. Watson. The treasurer's report was filed with the secretary.

The agenda for the evening consisted of the following items of business:

- 1. Membership in attendance unanimously approved motion to amend the by-laws Article 5, Section 1 as follows: "The fiscal year of the Northern Star Quilter's Guild shall begin on the first day of July and end on the 30th day of June of each year."
- 2. Unanimously approved and passed the 1983-84 proposed budget as read (see attached).
- 3. New board members were introduced.
- 4. Alice Dokken introduced program speaker Jean Johnson.
- 5. Sharing of some really nice Bring and Brag.

Respectfully submitted,

Tenny Black
Penny Black
Secretary